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This week:

College Council, canceled for today, Aug. 2. The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday,
Aug. 16.
Library's automated catalog demonstration, today, noon, reference area. To register, call Ext.
2220.

Student Services directors, Wednesday, Aug. 3, 9-11 a.m., Boardroom.
LCCEF membership meeting, Thursday, Aug. 4, 5:30 p.m., FOR 308/309. (See below)

Save this date: Sept. 8
Start the new school

year in control.Business course shows how to test an

idea for profitability

The Business Development Center and U.S. West Communications will present FAST
TRAC, a 30-hour course in testing a business idea for profitability, on Thursdays beginning Aug.
4 from 7-10 p.m. at the Downtown Center.

FAST TRAC was developed by business owners and has been taught in Colorado, Utah,
California, Idaho and other western states. This is the first FAST TRAC program offered in

Oregon and is made possible by the OSBDCN and the U.S. Small Business Administration.
The cost is $700. To register or for more information, call Dagmar Conventz, Ext. 2255.

Lane's 12th annual golf
scramble best ever

The 12th Annual Lane

Community College Scramble sponsored
by Northwest Natural Gas attracted 128
golfers and 31 sponsors. After all the
divots were repaired and replaced, the
tournament netted $14,284.25 for the
Lane Foundation. Proceeds will be used

for scholarships and programs.

The winning foursomes for the

day of golf were: lownetwomen—
Barbara Delansky, Linda DeWitt, Marie
Matsen, and Linda Waddell won with a

net 69; low net mixed—Phil and Michelle

Raykovich, and Sam and Janet Bright with a net 52.8; low net men—Jerry Moskus, Roy Orr, Ron
Crasilneck, and Mel Lindley with a net 53.4; and low gross—Nick Boyles, David Opdenweyer,
Paul Silva, and Bill Olson, with a gross 60, squeezed out five-time first place winners Bob Foster,
Stan Woods, Don Wilson, and Steve Wolf

Many thanks to volunteers Aden Bahret, Carol Beckley, Bev Berard, Colleen Caimey,
Cindy Dietz, Cindi Farmer, Gloria Jarvis, Marianne Kimball, Kay King, Cynde Leathers, Sharon
Moore, David Opdenweyer, Katie Opdenweyer, Nancy Oster-Courtney, Debbie Powers, Beth
Webb, Addie Lou Willis, and Sydney Wilson.

Also deserving thanks is the Golf committee chaired by Udo Lindikoff, Northwest Natural
Gas; Ed Anderson, LCC Foundation past president; Clark Compton, Compton Consulting and
LCC Foundation trustee; Richard McClintic, LCC Foundation vice president; Dick Bennink, Obie
Communications; Phil Glenn, Hammer Lumber; Rudy Vsetecka, KPNW 1120 Radio; Kip
Canaday, Department ofYouth Services; and Bill Johnstone, KZUS/US 101 Country.

One final very special thank you goes to Roberta Opdenweyer for all her hard work,
attention to detail, and stick-to-itiveness. The Foundation and Joe Farmer would be lost without
her.
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shared decision-making news

College Council report

Enrollment now drives ftinding for Lane, and that means we should consider expanding
opportunities for students to take classes such as more evening and weekend offerings, said
President Jerry Moskus at College Council on July 28. The idea provoked both support and
objection.

● Research reveals that students want more evening classes.

● If students merely switched from day to evening, no enrollment gain would result.
● Student services also would have to be offered.

Moskus said the funding formula being written for the state’s 16 community colleges uses.
FTE as the measurement. If the formula were applied today. Lane would be considered “over
funded” by $2.4 million. It’s likely that the formula, once final, will redline schools like Lane at
their current level and give them two years to “catch up” to the formula. To avoid losing that
$2.4, FTE will have to increase, said Moskus. Other “overfunded” schools are Blue Mountain,

Clackamas, Central Oregon, Clatsop, Treasure Valley, and Southwestern. Discussion will
continue at the next meeting.

Council heard a bond project update from Paul Colvin. Possible projects have been
ranked based on prior council feedback and other information. Topping the list were building or
equipping “community learning centers” at district high schools. Projects will be packaged for
presentation to the Board of Education on August 17 when a vote on whether to put a bond
measure on the November ballot will be taken.

Council’s next meeting is set for Tuesday, Aug. 16, from 1:30-3 p.m. in the Boardroom.

LCCEF notice of ratification election

A membership meeting and discussion, followed by ratification election for the new classification
system will be held Thursday, Aug. 4, at 5:30 p.m. in FOR 308/309. You must be present to vote
and only voluntary LCCEF members, with dues paid in full, are eligible to vote.

Lane involved in school-to-work movement

As an expert in linking classroom and workplace. Lane will play a key role in developing
local “school-to-work” programs for K-12, says Lane Regional Workforce Quality Committee
Executive Director Joe Bemey. The committee helped Oregon win a $3 million block grant in
July from the U.S. Dept, of Education for school-to-work programs. President Jerry Moskus
serves on the committee. Vice President Larry Warford and Training and Development Director
Patti Lake serve on subcommittees.

School-to-work programs are meant to expand where and how education is delivered, for
example, by combining job training with classroom instruction at the high school level. It is
similar to the cooperative education program at Lane for college students. High schools,
colleges, government and employers must develop a common vocabulary, standards and
expectations for these programs to ensure the “seamless education” intended by education reform,
and to avoid duplication of effort. That’s part of the committee’s work, says Bemey, and why
Lane’s expertise is crucial.

Oregon had asked for more funding than awarded. The state must now decide whether to
underfund six local regions with school-to-work plans or select only three regions to fund in full.
“We are extremely well positioned,” Bemey says of the Lane region. For more information,
contact Bemey at 744-3994.

South Lane School Board to put bond measure of ballot
The South Lane School Board voted July 11 to put a $43.9 million bond measure on the

September ballot for a new complex which would include space for LCC at Cottage Grove. The
63-acre complex also would house a new high school and city library. South Lane first proposed
the bond in May but voters defeated it.

Printing/Graphics deadline reminder

Instructional packets and books needed for fall term classes should be submitted to
Printing/Graphics by Tuesday, August 16. Materials needed for the first day of fall term should
be submitted by Sept. 19. Thanks for your cooperation.
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Publications update
The fall class schedule will be

in people's homes by Aug. 31.
Limited numbers of schedules will be

available to early advising students in
Counseling by Aug. 24. Program
brochures will be completed by Aug.

15 and will be sent to departments as

well as being available in Admissions.
Susan Sutton, publications specialist,
will be available through Aug. 15 if

you have questions.

KEY BENCHMARKS

LANE COMMUNITY COLLEGE

Grants and Contracts

June 1994
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On-line class scheduling

trainings scheduled
Instructional support staff

association training will be provided
for members who are responsible for

preparing schedules. Computer
Services has completed the new
screens for on-line scheduling.

Training sessions have been
scheduled for Wednesday, Sept. 7

through Friday, Sept. 9, from 9-
10:30 a.m. Classes will be taught in

Computer Services. Contact Pam
McClelland, Ext. 2459 for more

information or to register.

NUMBER DOLLARS

^ County/City

Non-Protit/Misc. College/Schools

^ Federal
F=l Business

State

Q In 1993-94, the college had nearly $12.8 million in

grants and contracts with 109 agencies. This

represents a 34% increase in grant revenue,
when compared to 1992-93.

EfMore than 19,000 people were served by these
agreements in 1993-94.

SOURCE: Financial Service (Granu/Coniracu Area)

Research and Planning
June 10.1994

Gender Communication Workshop Rescheduled

The presentation on Gender Communication by Carolyn Desjardins for Aug. 31 has been
rescheduled to Sept. 12 to allow for greater faculty participation. Complete arrangements for this
full-day workshop to be held at an off campus site will be announced at a later date. You may
make your reservations with Julie Baker at Ext. 2199.

Volunteers still needed for county fair
booth

Save this date: Sept. 8

Too many priorities, not
enough time?

Volunteers are still needed to put in a few hours

informing the community about education at Lane at the college's booth at the Lane County Fair.
After your stint, enjoy the rest of the day for free. The following dates and times are still
available: Thursday-Saturday, Aug. 18-20, from 7:45 to 11 p.m. To volunteer, call Jeannee
Beauchaine at Ext. 2330.

Additional E-Mail training being offered

An additional training session on how to access and utilize E-mail has been scheduled for
interested staff on Thursday, Aug. 25, at 2 p.m. in Computer Services. Space is limited to 10
individuals. Reserve your space by calling Leigh Alice Petty, Ext. 2148. This event is sponsored
by the Classified Professional Development Team.

Classified Council celebrates success of staff suggestion project

Classified Council is hosting a party to celebrate the success and completion of the staff
suggestion project. The party will be held Wednesday, Aug. 17, at 3 p.m. in the Center Building
lobby. This event will give interested individuals an opportunity to talk with current Classified
Council members and learn about the functions and activities of this body.
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TTT seeking new
membersKEY BENCHMARKS

LANE COMMUNITY COLLEGE

Comparison of Grants and Contracts
1990-91 through 1993-94

The Teachers Talking about

Teaching committee is seeking new
members for the 1994*95 academic

year. For more information, contact
Pat McLaughlin at 344-7220.

Revenues from Grants and Contracts
1990-91 through 1993-94

12'

Loan fund for women

students established at

Lane

10

o s

A new loan fund for women

students has been established at Lane

through a bequest of $2,500 from the
estate of Lucille H. Norton. The

fund has been designated to be used

for personal emergencies such as car
repairs and medical needs which can
be barriers to women's continuing
education. Loans will be disbursed

through the Women's Center.

County/City

I 1 Non-ProWyOrgan. CoHegeySchools

SlateFedetal

ED Business

Qj'The college realized a 34% increase in grant and
in 1993-94 over 1992-93.contract revenues

[3In 1993-94, the college received 25 more grants
and contracts than it had in 1992-93.

3The number of large grants and contracts (i.e., over
$100,000) grew from 12 in 1990-91 to 25 in 1993-94.

CLOSURES

● The Job Placement Office will be

closed on Fridays through the month of
August. Messages may be left on the
answering machine. Calls will be
returned twice a day.

● The Bookstore will be closed Aug. 13-Sept. 19. If you have any questions, please call Ext. 2256.

SOURCE- Finandal Ser.«t:s (Orams/ConirKU Area)
Research. Planninp and .Fvaluaikm
June 10.1994

JOBS

● Custodian, Campus Services Dept., Custodian I, closes 8/2/94.
● Spanish Instructor, English , Foreign Language & Speech, Faculty, 9/6/94.

ADS

Contact Linda Mooney, ABSE, Ext. 2057, 933-2511
or 726-2214.

FREE CALICO KITTENS to good homes. Call Tonya
Pierson, Student Services, Ext. 2238 or 747-2362.

PIANO FOR SALE: Beautiful, five years old, quarter
sawn rock maple Sohmer piano. (Only U.S. piano
manufacturer.) $3,000 060. Tracy Simms, Pres.
Office, Ext. 2889.

FREE FOR THE TAKING; Basketball hoop, net,
backboard, steel post. Details; Please call Jim Cox,
Instructional Computing, Ext. 2369 or 747-8077.

COUCH AND LOVESEAT: Forest green slipcovers,
new cushions. $200. Bridget McDonagh, Personnel
Svs. Ext. 2847 or 485-0977.

TOYOTA CAMRY 1986, 4-door, 5-speed, air, cruise,
excellent condition. $3,995. Sydney Wilson, F&HC,
Ext. 2617 or 461-5822.

MULTI-PURE WATER FILTERS, the best filter

available, provides virtually 100% pure water in your
home. Wholesale prices, free trial period, zero-
interest time payments (one year). Do you trust your
tap water? Robert Sposato, LEAP. 683-2681.

FOR SALE; ISUZU TROOPER II four wheel drive.

1985 two door (classic style, sliding glass side
windows, runs great, very reliable, 4 extra studded
tires (think snow), asking $3,750 cash. Contact
Steve Evans, Purchasing, Ext. 2453 or 687-2150.

REDHEAD POTLUCK PICNIC, Sunday, Aug. 7. 1-4
p.m., north shelter at Island Park, Spfd. Redheads of
all ages are invited to celebratetheir uniqueness.
Volunteers needed. Please call 688-1671. Lorna

Funnell. Cont. Ed.. Ext. 2906.

FOR SALE: REGENCY fireplace insert. Gold door,

glass window. Very efficient fan system. Includes a
very nice set of fireplace tools and an ashes
carrier/storage box. $200. Pat Hansen, Business
Dept., Ext. 2251 or 687-7888.

HELP! Are you an Avon representative? I need to
restock my Skin-So-Soft supply. Cal! Robin Ware,
ChildcareCo-op, Ext. 2025.

FOR SALE; Baby South American Boa constrictors;
$100 each. Call Lee Hailin, Computer Svs., Ext.
2868 or Don at 683-4536.

FOR SALE: SOLID OAK trestle table, 35” x 52”, plus

one 18" leaf and 4 Victorian press back chairs. Like
new condition, asking $625. Nita Arntzen, Rec.
Mgmt., Ext. 2467 or 345-5041.

DEADLINE FOR THE DAILY is noon of the day prior

to publication, next-day placement is attempted but
cannot be guaranteed. Send through intercampus
mail; deliver to the tray outside ADM 210; E-Mail to
Joan Aschim; fax to 744-3970; or submit on 3-1/2"

computer disk, IBM or Mac. Include first and last
name, department, and extension. All items will be
run once and repeated if space permits. The Daily
will publish Tuesdays only from June 14-Sept. 13.

FOR SALE: 1980 Suzuki 175. New piston, rings,

good tires. $400, OBO. Contact Linda Mooney,
ABSE, Ext. 2057, 933-2511 or 726-2214.

FOR SALE: Two-year-old three-foot-long iguana and
some cage stuff. Needs TLC to tame. $150,060.
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This week;

● Classified Council. Wednesday, Aug. 10, 3-5 p.m., PE 205.

Debra Lamb accepted into leadership program save this date: sept. s

Debra Lamb, coordinator of Continuing Education, has been

selected to participate in the 1994/95 Leadership Eugene-Springfield
program. The Eugene and Springfield Chambers of Commerce have jointly sponsored the
Leadership Eugene-Springfield program for the past 10 years. The program is designed to
identify, motivate and train emerging community leaders. The program strives to increase the
number of well-informed individuals who have leadership potential, and who are ready to step
into positions of responsibility within the community.

Past Lane graduates are Larry Warford, 1986, and Dave Oatman, 1988. The Leadership
Eugene-Springfield program offers a limited number of openings to qualified participants. If you
have questions or are interested in applying for the 1995-96 program, call Larry Warford, Ext.
2120.

Attention all time-

deprived professionals.

Tripp Sommer to serve third term as president of national public
radio news group

KLCC news director Tripp Sommer was recently elected to his third two-year term as
president of Public Radio News Directors Incorporated. PRNDI is a national organization with
approximately 100 members. Sommer helped organize and lead PRINDI’s 10th annual
conference held this summer in Washington D.C. where KLCC received a certificate of merit for
overall high achievement in all categories entered.

New look auction results

As most of you know, the college held an auction of surplus property on July 23. At the
auction we sold roughly 1,800 items in a nine-hour period for gross revenues of approximately
$21,600. With expenses over $5,000, net receipts of over $16,000 will be transferred into
department revenue accounts in six to eight weeks. Many people were instrumental in making
this auction the success that it was. Special thanks go to Bob Cudmore for his consummate
efforts in organizing the physical items for sale. Additionally, Julie Baker’s contribution was
essential in publicizing the auction, thus ensuring that we had a lavish assortment of surplus items
for disposal. Those of you who responded with surplus items for sale were an integral part of the
success. Others full-time employees whose help was most welcome were: Darrell Allyn, Joan
Aschim, Lynn Atkins, Robert Atkins, Carol Barton, Kathy Bates, Ed Case, Paul Chase, Paul
Colvin, Jim Easley, Judy Ann Fuller, Glenn Goss, Kerri Houghton, Gloria Jarvis, Norm Kirtley,
Jerry Langdon, Randy Lindstrom, Don McNair, Angela Miller, Paul Miller, Chuck Reid, Mike
Ruiz, Bill Schmutz, Gordon Scott, Susanne Tatar, Larry Ward and Jim Wychules. Finally, we
must note that the auction could not have taken place without the strong support of the
President’s Office. Thanks, Jerry. A final reconciliation will be published in a month or so. -
Lloyd Rain

Bookstore takes a poll

The Bookstore is considering the purchase of privacy screens for computers. They’re
interested in your input. If you have a favorite (or not so favorite) brand, call Shelley Dutton,
Ext. 2675 or Tracy Gregory, Ext. 2256.
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Comparison of Non-monetary Agreements

1990-91 through 1993-94

Number of Non-monetary Agreements
1990-91 through 1993-94

Purchases from

relatives

Recently there have

been several inquires about

purchases from close
relatives of Lane

employees. Procedures for
eliminating conflicts of
interest are outlined in our

Business Operations

Manual (page 74). If you
are contemplating a

purchase in which an
employee’s spouse, parent,
child or other close relative

may become a vendor to
the college for either goods
or services, please call us
first so we can show you

the appropriate way to
complete the purchase.
- Lloyd Rain, Ext. 2208

EducationBusiness

Organization Government Multiple

Non-Profit

Qf Departments reported 42 more non-monetary agreements
in 1993-94 than were reported in 1992-93.

of In all years, the majority of the agreements were for
facilty usage, instruction or committee memberships.

SOURCE Depjrtnienul Noouioneury Ccopeoiive A*reein«iil Si»ve»»
Rcieirch And Planning
June 30.1994

Small Business Management program graduates 25

Twenty-five Lane County business owners recently completed the three-year Small
Business Management Program at the Business Development Center. The businesses represented
manufacturing, retail, wholesale, and service industries. The participants attended classes that met
monthly and had monthly on-site visits from instructor Jean Names. This year’s program will
begin in October. For more information or an application, contact Jane Johnson, Ext. 2255.

Free counseling offered to established businesses

Professional, confidential counseling for established business is available at the Business
Development Center. BDC counselors can help you find solutions to many of your business
concerns. Counseling is one-on-one, free, and is sponsored in part by the U.S. Small Business
Administration. Call Ext. 2255 for an appointment.

Classified Council celebrates success of staff suggestion project

Classified Council is hosting a celebration. The party will be held Wednesday, Aug. 17, at
3 p.m. in the Center Building lobby by the Library. This event will give interested individuals an
opportunity to talk with current Classified Council members and learn about the functions and
activities of this body.

Curriculum and Scheduling has new extension numbers

Curriculum and Scheduling has made some changes in their office. As a result, some of
their telephone numbers have changed. The new telephone numbers are as follows; Melanie
Brown-Carey, Ext. 2367; Jill Ellison, Ext. 2022; and Ann Whipple, Ext. 2362. Please make these
changes in your 1993/94 staff directory.

Printing/Graphics deadline reminder

Instructional packets and books needed for fall term classes should be submitted to
Printing/Graphics by Tuesday, August 16. Materials needed for the first day of fall term should
be submitted by Sept. 19. Thanks for your cooperation.
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Publications update

The fall class schedule will be in people's homes by Aug. 31. Limited numbers of
schedules will be available to early advising students in Counseling by Aug. 24. Program
brochures will be completed by Aug. 15 and will be sent to departments as well as being available
in Admissions. Susan Sutton, publications specialist, will be available through Aug. 15 if you
have questions.

Volunteers still needed for county fair booth

Volunteers are still needed to put in a few hours informing
the community about education at Lane at the college's booth at the
Lane County Fair. After your stint, enjoy the rest of the day for free.
The following dates and times are still available: Thursday-Saturday,
11 p.m. To volunteer, call Jeannee Beauchaine at Ext. 2330.

Save this date: Sept. 8
Learn how to decide

priorities quickly and
logically.

Aug. 18-20, from 7:45 to

TTT seeking new members

The Teachers Talking about Teaching committee is seeking new members for the 1994'95
academic year. For more information, contact Pat McLaughlin at 344-7220.

THANK YOU

● Many thanks to Gloria Jarvis for handling the sign-up for Lane’s night at the ballpark during Jay Weeden’s
illness.

SUMMER HOURS and CLOSURES

● Summer hours for Instructional Computing open labs during the third four-week session of summer term are
as follows: Microlab, HEA 201, Monday-Thursday, 8:30 a.m.-7:15 p.m. The Microlab provides access to
IBM compatible and Macintosh microcomputers.

● The Women’s Center will be closed for participation at LCC's Lane County Fair booth on Tuesday, Aug. 16,
and then will be closed for the remainder of the summer from Aug. 19 through Sept. 9.

● The Bookstore will be closed Aug. 13-Sept. 19. If you have any questions, please call Ext. 2256.

ADS

PURCHASING SERVICES needs to know who

ordered a replacement copy of Symantec C++ 6.1
WINPRO 3. Call Ext. 2208 if it belongs to you.

FIRE\WOOD: Hardwood, $95/real cord. Delivered in

Lane County. Order now; quantities limited.
Michelle Moskell, Childcare Co-op, Ext. 2025 or
688-3027.WONDERFUL tenant/roommate looking for 1

bedroom apartment, studio, or section of house with
separate bath in quiet area. Please call or leave
message at 342-3070 for Pam Prichard, ABE.

FREE CALICO KITTENS to good homes. Call Tonya
Pierson, Student Services, Ext. 2238 or 747-2362.

FREE FOR THE TAKING: Basketball hoop, net,

backboard, steel post. Details: Please call Jim Cox.
Instructional Computing, Ext. 2369 or 747-8077.

WANTED TO RENT, rent to own; 3-4 bedroom

country house with 2-5 acres and a workshop. Prefer
less than half hour drive to LCC. Please contact

Tripp Sommer, KLCC, Ext. 2175 or 345-7760.
MULTI-PURE WATER FILTERS, the best filter

available, provides virtually 100% pure water in your
home. Wholesale prices, free trial period, zero-
interest time payments (one year). Do you trust your
tap water? Robert Sposato, LEAP, 683-2681.

FOR SALE: Minolta Maxxum 7000. Use as manual

or automatic with 28-80 and 75-200 auto focus zoom

and auto flash unit. Canvas carry case. Excellent
condition. $550. Velma Jesser, Bus. Dept, 683-
1070.

REDHEAD POTLUCK PICNIC, Sunday, Aug. 7, 1-4
p.m., north shelter at Island Park. Spfd. Redheads of
all ages are invited to celebrate their uniqueness.
Volunteers needed. Please call 688-1671. Lorna

Funnell, Cont Ed., Ext. 2906.

SLIMY TRAILS TO YOU. It’s time for Queen

Bananita to slime off into the sunset. The 1994

S.L.U.G. Queen Competition and Coronation will be
held on Friday, August 26, starting at 6:30 p.m. at
the Fountain Plaza on the Downtown Mall. Everyone
is welcome to the event. Queen wanna-be’s can call

687-5215 for applications or get one from soon-to-be
Old Queen Bananita (aka Sarah LaMaster), Ext.
2312. Applications are due August 22 to the Eugene
Celebration office.

FOR SALE: SOLID OAK trestle table, 35" x 52", plus

one 18" leaf and 4 Victorian press back chairs. Like
new condition, asking $625. Nita Arntzen,
Rec. Mgmt., Ext. 2467 or 345-5041.

DEADLINE FOR THE DAILY is noon of the day prior

to publication, next-day placement is attempted but
cannot be guaranteed. Send through intercampus
mail; deliver to the tray outsideADM 210; E-Mail to
Joan Aschim; fax to 744-3970; or submit on 3-1/2"

computer disk, IBM or Mac. include first and last
name, department, and extension. All items will be
run once and repeated if space permits. The Daily
will publish Tuesdays only from June 14-Sept. 13.

FREE STUFF. You haul. We have maybe a half
cord of really dry firewood and kindling, yours for the
taking. Also, two Kohler bathroom sinks in great
condition with some pretty ugly faucets. All free,

free, free to a good home or homes. Thomas
Rubick, Art & Applied Design, Ext. 2410.

FOR SALE: 1972 Pace Arrow motor home. 35K

original miles, Onan 4K generator. Immaculate
condition. A must see! $7,500. Call Brenda Crume,

Bus. Ed. Ctr.. Ext. 2936 or 461-7988.
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This week:

College Council, today, 3-5 p.m., canceled. The next regularly scheduled meeting will be
Sept. 6, 1:30 p.m., Boardroom.

Board of Education. Wednesday, Aug. 17, 6:30 p.m.. Boardroom. (See below for agenda
items.)

Classified Council celebration, Wednesday, Aug. 17, 3 p.m.. Center Building Lobby by the
Library.

Student Services directors’ meeting, Wednesday, Aug. 17, 9-11 a.m.. Boardroom.

Save this date: Sept. 8

Conquer

procrastination.
Board agenda includes bond discussion, but
not action

The Lane Community College Board of Education will review a prioritized list of 19
projects for a proposed construction bond request at its Wednesday, Aug. 17, 6:30 p.m. meeting
in the Boardroom. The list results from a collegewide information gathering process begun in
May. A board vote on whether to put a bond issue before voters is not on the agenda, but is
expected later. An Aug. 31 meeting may be called for that purpose.

Additional action items on tomorrow’s agenda:

● approval of classification system for classified staff

● approval of collegewide computer network

● approval of budget development criteria/process

Faculty open enrollment

If you are a faculty employee and are interested in changing from one medical insurance
plan to another, or in adding a dependent to your medical or dental insurance coverage, you may
do so during open enrollment from Aug. 15 to Sept. 16. New enrollment forms may be picked up
at the reception desk in Personnel Services. All changes and additions received by Carol
Goldsberry, Personnel Services, Sept. 16, by 5 p.m. will be effective Oct. 1. Representatives from
OEA Choice Trust and HMO Oregon will be available to answer any coverage questions on
Monday, Sept. 12, from 9 a.m. to noon in the northwest comer of the cafeteria.

Federal work study sign-up times

Students that have been awarded federal work study as part of their financial aid package
must attend an orientation session before they can participate in the program. Appointments to
attend orientation sessions can be made in the Federal Work Study Office, FOR 304. Orientations
will be held hourly in the Federal Work Study Office Sept. 12-16, Sept. 26-30 and Oct. 3-7.

Space is limited; no children please. For additional information, contact the FWS Office,
Ext. 2822.

Bookstore takes a poll

The Bookstore is considering the purchase of privacy screens for computers. They’re
interested in your input. If you have a favorite (or not so favorite) brand, call Shelley Dutton,
Ext. 2675 or Tracy Gregory, Ext. 2256.

Printing/Graphics deadline reminder

Instructional packets and books needed for fall term classes should be submitted to
Printing/Graphics by Tuesday, Aug. 16. Materials needed for the first day of fall term should be
submitted by Sept. 19. Thanks for your cooperation.
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Classified Council holds a

celebration

Classified Council is hosting a

celebration. The party will be held
Wednesday, Aug. 17, at 3 p.m. in the
Center Building lobby by the Library.
There will be food, beverages and door

prizes. Included in the door prizes is a
full set of Toni Morrison novels, KLCC

T-shirt and mug, theater tickets, and a
$25 Foodservices meal ticket. This

event will give interested individuals an

opportunity to talk with current
Classified Council members and learn

about the functions and activities of this

body.

TTT seeking new members

The Teachers Talking about

Teaching committee is seeking new
members for the 1994/95 academic year.
For more information, contact Pat

McLaughlin at 344-7220.

Lane values volunteers

Did you know that approximately 100 community members volunteer to tutor basic
reading, writing and English to students in Lane’s Adult Basic and Secondary Education classes?
Each term volunteer tutors provide over 2,500 hours of individualized attention to Lane’s
students. - Liz Coleman

Bag Ladies of the World to hold a BLOW-in

Remember the Bag Ladies of the World? They are having a BLOW-in to provide
information and networking for women who want to start a BLOW group. The BLOW-in will be
held Thursday, Aug. 21, from 4-6 p.m. at Skinner’s Butte Park. Bring something to drink.
Everyone is welcome.

On-line class scheduling trainings scheduled

Instructional Support Staff Association training will be provided for members who are
responsible for preparing schedules. Computer Services has completed the new screens for on
line scheduling. Training sessions have been scheduled for Wednesday, Sept. 7 through Friday,
Sept. 9, from 9-10:30 a.m. Classes will be taught in Computer Services. Contact Pam
McClelland, Ext. 2459 for more information or to register.

Volunteers still needed for county fair booth

Volunteers are still needed to put in a few hours informing the community about education
at Lane at the college's booth at the Lane County Fair. After your stint, enjoy the rest of the day
for free. The following dates and times are still available: Thursday-Saturday, Aug. 18-20, from
7:45 to 11 p.m. To volunteer, call Jeannee Beauchaine at Ext. 2330.

SUMMER HOURS AND CLOSURES

● Summer hours for instructional Computing open labs during the third four-week session of summer term are as
follows: Microlab, HEA 201, Monday-Thursday, 8:30 a.m.-7:15 p.m.

● The Women's Center will be closed for participation at LCC’s Lane County Fair booth on Tuesday, Aug. 16,
and then will be closed for the remainder of the summer from Aug. 19 through Sept. 9.

● The Bookstore is closed through Sept. 19. If you have any questions, please call Ext. 2256.
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JOBS

LANE COMMUNITY COLLEGE

General Fund Revenue Sources Computer Support Specialist, Instructional
Computing Dept., Aide V, closes 8/26/94.

Percentage of Revenues by Source

ADS120-

100-

FOR SALE: IBM compatible computer,
monitor and keyboard, 640K, two 5 1/4’

floppy drives, no hard drive, good condition,
$100 or best offer. Call Therese Picado,

Inst. Adv., 465-1399.

80 -

&
40 -

20- '

PURCHASING SERVICES needs to know

who ordered a replacement copy of
Symantec C++6.1 WINPRO 3. Call Ext.
2208 if it belongs to you.

1989-90 1990-91 1991-92 1992-S31993-94'1994-9S*

Fed«(aj LocAl

Tuition Fe«* Olhof
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● Budgeted WONDERFUL tenant/roommate looking for
1 bedroom apartment, studio, or section of
house with separate bath in quiet area.
Please call or leave message at 342-3070
for Pam Prichard, ABE.

ofOver the five-year period, the local share of
general fund revenues decreased by 45%.

WANTED TO RENT, rent to own; 3-4

bedroom country house with 2-5 acres and
a workshop. Prefer less than half hour
drive to LCC. Please contact Tripp
Sommer, KLCC, Ext. 2175 or 345-7760.

ofOver the five-year period, the share from state
and other sources increased by 49%.

ofThe impact of Ballot Measure 5 on the revenue sources
is evident, as the state’s share increased from 26%

in 1990-91 to over nearly 39% in 1994-95.
FOR SALE: Minolta Maxxum 7000. Use as

manual or automatic with 28-80 and 75-200

auto focus zoom and auto flash unit.

Canvas carry case. Excellent condition.
$550. Velma Jesser, Bus. Dept., 683-1070.

SOURCE: Budget Docusenl/Offke o( AdcDinbiniive Service*
Rocard) and PIaaqIo^

July 21,19^

SLIMY TRAILS TO YOU. It’s time for

Queen Bananita to slime off into the sunset.

The 1994 S.L.U.G. Queen Competition and
Coronation will be held on Friday, August 26, starting
at 6:30 p.m.
Mall. Everyone is welcome to the event. Queen
wanna-be's can call 687-5215 for applications or get
one from soon-to-be Old Queen Bananita (aka Sarah
LaMaster), Ext. 2312. Applications are due August
22 to the Eugene Celebration office.

FOR SALE; Full size washer/dryer. $150/pair or
$75/each. Jim Wychules, Foodservices, Ext. 2672.

the Fountain Plaza on the DowntownOi

FOR SALE: Radio control race car with charger.
Real racing action. $195. Jim Wychules,
Foodservices, Ext. 2672.

FOR SALE; 1984 VW Jetta GLI front wheel drive, 5

speed, pull-out stereo, may new parts Including
battery, tires, water pump and more. Asking $3,550.
Call Vicki Ellison, Personnel Services. Ext. 2589 or

Jeremy at 686-8820,

FREE STUFF. You haul. We have maybe a half
cord of really dry firewood and kindling, yours for the
taking. Also, two Kohler bathroom sinks in great
condition with some pretty ugly faucets. All free,

free, free to a good home or homes. Thomas
Rubick, Art & Applied Design, Ext. 2410.

FOR SALE: Couch, good condition, $50; girl's 20’
bike, $20; and small bird cage, like new, $10.
Contact Angela Miller, Inst. Adv., Ext. 2268 or
484-4084. FOR SALE: 1972 Pace Arrow motor home. 35K

original miles, Onan 4K generator. Immaculate
condition. A must see! $7,500. Call Brenda Crume,

Bus. Ed. Ctr, Ext. 2936 or 461-7988.
FOR SALE: Pentax 50 mm lens, $25, and Olympus
135 mm lens. $35, OBO. Contact Therese Picado,
Institutional Advancement, or Steve at 465-1399.

FIREWOOD: Hardwood. $95/real cord. Delivered in

Lane County. Order now; quantities limited.
Michelle Moskell, Childcare Co-op, Ext. 2025 or
688-3027.

FOR SALE; 1973 Volvo (two door sedan). Dark
blue; body and interior in excellent condition. Fuel

injection; AM/FM tape deck; sun roof; automatic
transmission (needs some work; slips in 2nd gear).
$600 or best offer. Sandy Cutler, OSBDCN, Ext.
2105 or 343-8322.

DEADLINE FOR THE DAILY is noon of the day prior
to publication, next-day placement is attempted but
cannot be guaranteed. Send through intercampus
mail; deliver to the tray outside ADM 210; E-Mail to
Joan Aschim; fax to 744-3970; or submit on 3-1/2"

computer disk, IBM or Mac. Include first and last

name, department, and extension. All items will be
run once and repeated if space permits. The Daily
will publish Tuesdays only from June 14-Sept. 13.

ONE WAY TICKET to Rochester, NY via Seattle and

Chicago. United Airlines flight leaving Eugene on
Tuesday, Sept. 13, at 6;40 a.m. may be able to
reschedule departure for another date. $225. Call
Tom Wayne, Science Dept. Ext. 2446.

HAVE GONE ON TO OTHER ACTIVITIES; selling
Alpha 230a Sailboard, $200. Beginning board, ideal
for use on Fern ridge or Dexter lakes. 12 foot board
with 6.0 sail. Alice Kaseberg, Math, 345-7836.

SPREEKT U HOLLANDSCH? Translator needed for

an occasional personal letter. Alice Kaseberg. Math.
345-7836.
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Lane honors Oregon Eye Associates
The Lane Community College Board of

Education this summer passed a resolution honoring
Oregon Eye Associates for its sponsorship of SeniorNet.
SeniorNet is an international program offering senior
citizens access to computers, classes, on-line
communications and other services. The local SeniorNet

lab is located at the college’s Downtown Center. Over
500 seniors have used the lab over the last four years.

Pictured from left to irght: Kay Mellenthin; Keyhan
Aryah, M.D., Larry Warford; William Spangler, M.D.;

John Lyman, M.C.; and Clark Compton.

Printing/Graphics deadline reminder

Materials needed for the first day of fall term should be submitted by Sept. 19. Thanks for
your cooperation.

shared decision-making news

Board to consult community group about bond

The $64 million dollar question will be put to a group of community members before the
Lane Community College Board of Education votes on a bond proposal, the board decided on
Aug. 17 after reviewing a list of 19 possible projects totaling $64,768,034. The board will vote
on Aug. 31 whether to place a bond measure on the Nov. 8 ballot.

In other business:

The classification system passed on a 5-0 vote. Members Pat Riggs-Henson and Jim
Pitney were absent. The classified union ratified the classification agreement on Aug. 4.

Collegewide information network contracts were awarded to Hewlett-Packard
Company of Portland for $548,036, and to Banyan Systems, Inc., of Seattle for $75,000. Initial
functions of the network should be operational by the end of 1994. President Jerry Moskus called
the network a “significant technological development” for Lane.

The budget criteria and process for 1995-96 wereapproved and are generally the same
as used over the last two years.

Michael Dubick of Creswell was sworn into office for a four-year term as an at-large
member of the board.

Personnel appointments made were;

● William Griffiths, 1.0 FTE math instructor

● Judith Roberts, 1.0 FTE theater instructor

● Michael Bernard, 1.0 FTE aviation maintenance instructor

● Board assignments made were;

● LCC Foundation: Cindy Cable, Roger Hall as alternate

● Lane Council of Governments: Cindy Weeldreyer, Michael Dubick as alternate

● Oregon Community College Association Board: Pat Riggs-Henson

● Workforce Quality Committee: Pat Riggs-Henson

● Senior Companion Program: Michael Dubick

● Retired Senior Volunteer Program; Jim Pitney
General information included the fact that Lane’s student loan default rate is at 9.8

percent. The rate had been as high as 17 percent. Moskus credited staff and an improved
economy for the turnaround.

The next meeting will be a special meeting on Aug. 31 to vote on the bond proposal. The

next regular meeting will be Sept. 14.		
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Instructional Services identifies opportunities for new structure

The Instaictional Services Group met Aug. 10 to discuss decision making, develop a
vision statement and clarify values. Dr. Jerry Bogen, professor emeritus at the U of O facilitated a
discussion of how decisions are currently made and how the group would like to see future
decision making proceed.

The group identified 24 value statements describing the way it wants Instructional
Services to be, including making meaningful change without negative consequences, making a
commitment to grow, moving forward, and gaining from what is learned. The values will be
crafted into a statement for group approval.

Recycle unused office
supplies

Taking Control of Your Work Day:
Getting It All Done

Do you have new (unused) office

supplies in your storage area that you have
no use for and would like to get rid of? If
you do, you may bring your items to the
Warehouse and either trade for what

another department has left or donate

whatever you can’t use. No money will
exchange hands. No forms will be used.
This will simply be a service to distribute
usable supplies from one department to

another. Please provide your own
transportation for pickup and delivery. The
Warehouse will provide the space. If you

have questions, contact Steve Evans at
Ext. 2453.

Start the school year in control Thursday, Sept. 8, 9
a.m.-4 p.m., location TBA. Sign up for this
dynamic CareerTrack seminar that teaches you how
to accomplish your own priorities without ignoring
other people’s demands. Consider it advanced
training for all time-deprived professionals. With
this information-packed seminar, you’ll be better
equipped to take charge of your time, overcome
distractions that can sabotage even your best
intentions. Learn how to decide priorities quickly

and logically, and conquer procrastination. The
first 30 Lane staff to cdl may attend for free; the
cost is $15 for other Lane employees and $79 for
the general public. To register or for more
information, call Peg Allison, Ext. 2923.

Reclassification request forms available in September
New reclassification request forms will be available in Personnel Services the second week

of September. A new reclassification procedure will be announced at that time. Please hold your
requests until that announcement is made. Because of this delay, the effective date for approved
requests received in Personnel Services during the month of September will be Sept. 1. The
normal effective date for September requests would be Oct. 1.

ABSE telephone extension changes

Adult Basic and Secondary Education folks have done some moving. Please note the
following new telephone numbers: Sharon McCarroll, Ext. 2063; Denine McMurren, Ext. 2945;
Michael Simon, Ext. 2507; Kaya Stasch, Ext. 2937/2056; and Joy Wells, 2937.

On-line class scheduling trainings scheduled

Instructional Support Staff Association training will be provided for members who are
responsible for preparing schedules. Computer Services has completed the new screens for on
line scheduling. Training sessions have been scheduled for Wednesday, Sept. 7 through Friday,
Sept. 9, from 9-10:30 a.m. Classes will be taught in Computer Services. Contact Pam
McClelland, Ext. 2459, for more information or to register.

TTT seeking new members

The Teachers Talking about Teaching committee is seeking new members for the 1994/95
academic year. For more information, contact Pat McLaughlin at 344-7220.

THANK YOU

● I would like to thank my colleagues and friends at LCC for the love and support shown to me and my family
following the loss of my daughter Teri. Thank you all for the cards and gifts. We value your friendship. -

Marianne and Dan Kimball.
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SUMMER HOURS AND CLOSURES

● Summer hours for Instructional Computing open labs during the third four-week session of summer term are
as follows: Microlab, HEA201, Monday-Thursday, 8:30 a.m.-7:15 p.m.

● The Women’s Center will be closed through Sept. 9.

● The Bookstore is closed through Sept. 19. If you have any questions, please call Ext. 2256.
● The Job Placement Office will be closed Tuesday, Aug. 30, at 3 p.m. and all day Wednesday, Aug. 31 and

Thursday, Sept. 1.

JOBS

● Accountant, College Finance, closes 8/26/94.

● Computer Support Specialist, Instructional Computing Dept., Aide V, closes 8/26/94. If not filled by an LCC
employee by the closing date shown, the positions will be opened to the public.

● Instructional Support Specialist, Media Arts & Technology, Instructional Support Specialist, closes 8/26/94. If
not filled by an LCC employee by the closing date shown, the positions will be opened to the public.

● Special Projects Assistant 64% time, Business Development Center, Office Support Specialist, closes 8/26/94.
If not filled by an LCC employee by the closing date shown, the positions will be opened to the public.

ADS

HAVE GONE ON TO OTHER ACTIVITIES; selling

Alpha 230a Sailboard, $200. Beginning board, ideal
for use on Fern ridge or Dexter lakes. 12 foot board
with 6.0 sail. Alice Kaseberg, Math, 345-7836.

MOVING SALE: Saturday, Aug. 27, 8 a.m.-4 p.m.,
3280 Strathmore (off Brittany, near McCornack grade
school). Items include: bicycles and bicycle parts,
microwave oven, sports and camping equipment,
stereo equipment, miscellaneous household items.
Marie Matsen, College Operations, Ext. 2311. SPREEKT U HOLLANDSCH? Translator needed for

an occasional personal letter. Alice Kaseberg, Math,
345-7836.YOU CAN HELP WITH THE EUGENE CELEBRA

TION, Sept. 23-25 in the following areas: backstage
security, community parkway assistant, competitions
assistant, eateries clean-up crews. International flair
assistants, kidzone site helpers, parade safety
patrollers, parade safety patrollers, parade staging
crew, parade decorator/ runner, recycler, celebration
run, survey takers, souvenir sales and information,
support pin sales, volunteer check-ln, and volunteer
fill-in. If you have questions or would like a volunteer
application form, call the CELEBRATION
VOLUNTEER FUNLINE, 341-0797 or Sarah

LaMaster, Institutional Advancement, Ext. 2312.

FOR SALE; IBM compatible computer, monitor and
keyboard, 640K, two 5 1/4’ floppy drives, no hard
drive, good condition, $100 or best offer. Call
Therese Picado, Inst. Adv., 465-1399.

SUMY TRAILS TO YOU. It’s time for Queen

Bananita to slime off into the sunset. The 1994

S.L.U.G. Queen Competition and Coronation will be
held on Friday, August 26, starting at 6:30 p.m. at
the Fountain Plaza on the Downtown Mall. Everyone
is welcome to the event. - Soon-to-be Old Queen

Bananita (aka Sarah LaMaster), Ext. 2312.
1959 MOBILE HOME - 10 X 50, 1-1/2 bedroom, 1

bath. New paint, wallpaper and vinyl floors. Newer
carpet and an excellent water heater. It's already set

up in an expanding mobile park. MUST SEE!!!!! Call
Denine McMurren, ABSE, Ext. 2945 or 746-6042

after 6 p.m.

WONDERFUL tenant/roommate looking for 1

bedroom apartment, studio, or section of house with
separate bath in quiet area. Please call or leave
message at 342-3070 for Pam Prichard, ABE.

WANTED TO RENT, rent to own: 3-4 bedroom

country house with 2-5 acres and a workshop. Prefer
less than half hour drive to LCC. Please contact

Tripp Sommer, KLCC, Ext. 2175 or 345-7760.

FOR SALE: UNIDEN CORDLESS telephone. $35;
beige recHner, excellent condition, $85. Therese
Picado, Institutional Advancement, 465-1399.

FOR SALE; Minolta Maxxum 7000. Use as manual

or automatic with 28-80 and 75-200 auto focus zoom

and auto flash unit. Canvas carry case. Excellent
condition. $550. Velma Jesser, Bus. Dept., 683-
1070.

FOR SALE: FLORAL SLEEPER SOFA, Gray and
white with a touch of peach and pink. $100. see at
my home 1213 Mill in Springfield. Betty Hunt,
Computer Services, Ext. 2246.

FOR SALE: 1984 VW Jetta GLI front wheel drive, 5

speed, pull-out stereo, may new parts including
battery, tires, water pump and more. Asking $3,550.
Call Vicki Ellison, Personnel Services, Ext. 2589 or

Jeremy at 686-8820.

DEADLINE FOR THE DAILY is noon of the day prior

to publication, next-day placement is attempted but
cannot be guaranteed. Send through intercampus
mail; deliver to the tray outside ADM 210; E-Mail to
Joan Aschim; fax to 744-3970; or submit on 3-1/2"

computer disk, IBM or Mac. Include first and last
name, department, and extension. All items will be
run once and repeated if space permits. The Daily
will publish Tuesdays only from June 14-Sept. 13.

FOR SALE; Girl's 20' bike, $20; and small bird

cage, like new, $10. Contact Angela Miller, Inst.
Adv., Ext. 2268 or 484-4084.

FOR SALE; Pentax 50 mm lens, $25, and Olympus
135 mm lens. $35, OBO. Contact Therese Picado,

Institutional Advancement, or Steve at 465-1399.

FOR SALE: 1973 Volvo (two door sedan). Dark
blue; body and interior in excellent condition. Fuel
injection; AM/FM tape deck; sun roof; automatic
transmission (needs some work; slips in 2nd gear).
$600 or best offer. Sandy Cutler, OSBDCN, Ext.
2105 or 343-8322.

ONE WAY TICKET to Rochester. NY via Seattle and

Chicago. United Airlines flight leaving Eugene on
Tuesday, Sept. 13, at 6:40 a.m. May be able to
reschedule departure for another date. $225. Call
Tom Wayne, Science Dept. Ext. 2446.
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Special board meeting called

The Lane Community College Board of Education will hold a special meeting on
Wednesday, Aug. 31, at 5:30 p.m. in the Boardroom to vote on whether to place a general
obligation bond measure on the Nov. 8 ballot. Related actions are to approve ballot language and
the amount and term of the bonds.

Assistance offered to former Trend students

Counseling and advising staff are talcing calls from former Trend College students at 726-
2204 and will host a question-answer session on Wednesday, Aug. 31, at 4 p.m. in the Center
Building counseling area, Personal, career and academic counselors, as well as financial aid
advisors, will be available to assist students.

Lane administrators learned of Trend’s closure along with the rest of the community on
Thursday night and worked Friday to set up assistance for Trend students.

Welcome Michael Dubick

Michael Dubick of Creswell was elected to an at-large post on

the Lane Community College Board of Education in May. He was
sworn in to the four-year term on Aug. 17. Dubick has served on the
college’s Budget Committee since 1988.

Dubick has been a counselor at North Douglas High School in

Drain since 1984. Before that he was a high school counselor in

Washington state and a local substitute teacher.
He has teaching and administrative licences from the University

of Oregon, a bachelor’s degree in anthropology from Syracuse
University in New York, and a master’s in education from Pennsylvania State University

Dubick has been a Creswell city councilor since 1989 and a Democratic precinct person
since 1988.

President issues all-staff memo on funding formula

President Jerry Moskiis on Aug. 23 issued an all-staff memo on the community college
funding formula. The proposed formula would cost Lane $1.26 million over the next biennium if
a $17.7 million increase in state funds to community colleges materializes. “We could lose more
if the increase doesn’t materialize,” writes Moskus. He notes that Lane’s strategy of providing “a

high level of student service without increasing continuing fiscal obligations” has succeeded and
must continue. He invites ideas and will discuss the formula with anyone interested.

Moskus has defended Lane in months of debate at statewide Presidents’ Council meetings.

He serves on the council’s funding formula subcommittee and will chair the 1996-97 council. For
a copy of the Aug. 23 memo, contact the President’s Office at Ext. 2200.

Computer Services establishes a “help desk” for staff

A “help desk” has been established in the Computer Services Department to assist Lane
staff with their computer hardware, software, network, and development problems or questions.
Please call Ext. 4155. If we can’t help you over the phone, we will have someone at your desk as

soon as possible.

Printing/Graphics deadline reminder

Materials needed for the first day of fall term should be submitted by Sept. 19. Thanks for
your cooperation.
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Lane to deliver

grades by
phone, not mail

KEY BENCHMARKS

LANE COMMUNITY COLLEGE

Plant Operation and Maintenance Expenditures

Percentage of Genera! Fund Expenditures
1988-89 through 1994-95

Lane will deliver

grades by phone instead
of mail beginning Dec.
22. Students will be

able to use any touch-

tone telephone to dial a
Student Information

Line to hear grades

instead of waiting for
the mail or visiting
campus. The same
student identification

numbers and access

codes used for

telephone registration
will secure access to

grades.

12-

o. 10-

'86-89 '89-90 '90-91 '91-92 '92-93'93-WW-9S*

BS58 Plant Oper/Maint

* Budgeted

(3fGeneral fund plant operation and maintenance expenditures
remained fairly constant over the past five-year period.

QfA one-time increase in expenditures occured in 1991-92.

According to AACC, 12% of community colleges’

expenditures involve plant operations and maintenance,

ofAccording to 1992-93 NACUBO data, the median plant
expenditure for comparable colleges was 10.1%.

Grades also will

be available at the

computer touch screen
information kiosks

located in the Center

Building on main

campus and at the
Downtown Center.

Kiosks will be installed

SOURCE: Bud|;el DocusMfiU
Research and Pbtining

July 21.1994

on the Cottage Grove and Florence campuses by the end of fall term.
Grades-by-phone will save about $30,000 a year in postage, materials and labor.

The Student Information Line for Eugene-Springfield is 747-0076; the toll-free long
distance number is 1-800-541-8484. Students with disabilities may call Disability Services for
assistance: for Eugene-Springfield (voice) the number is 747-4501 Ext. 2150, and the Eugene-
Springfield (TDD) number is 741-3079; toll-free long distance assistance is available through the
Oregon Relay Service at 1-800-735-2900.

Don Macnaughtan contributes to Library of Congress

The Library of Congress has approved three new subject headings recommended by Lane
librarian Don Macnaughtan. The new headings recognize the subjects of Chastacosta Indians,
Shasta Indians, and Kuitsh Language for the intemationally-used thesaurus. Library of Congress
Subject Headings. Macnaughtan’s work leading to the suggested subject headings earned praise
from the Library of Congress and from the University of Oregon. Department chair Pat John
says, “This is an unusual accomplishment and certainly recognizes Don’s expertise in the subject
of Northwest Indians.”

FIPSE preliminary grant applications due earlier this year

The Fund for the Improvement of Postsecondary Education (FIPSE) preliminary
applications for comprehensive program grants are due Oct. 18. FIPSE reviews the five-page
preliminary applications to select a pool of applicants to submit full proposals. To learn more
about this grant opportunity and others, plan to attend the grants workshops scheduled during
inservice on Sept. 19 and 22. Contact Sarah LaMaster, Grants Coordinator, Ext. 2312 for more
information about FIPSE grants and/or the upcoming workshops.

Inservice brochures are in the mail

1994 fall inservice brochures have been sent to all contracted faculty, staff and

management either at their home or office. Part-time instructors have special inserts in their
brochures and need to pick up those brochures at their department. If you do not receive a
brochure by Friday, Sept. 2, you may pick up a brochure from Julie Baker, Ext. 2199.
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Della Mathews appointed

acting director of
Foodservices

Della Mathews has been appointed
acting director of Foodservices. Jim

Wychules, director for the last two years,
recently resigned for personal reasons.

During his time at Lane, Jim made many

innovative changes in Foodservices and we

are sorry to see him go. Mathews has
worked in Foodservices for 14 years and

has filled in as acting director before. If
you have any questions about
Foodservices, call Mathews at Ext. 2670.
- Vice President Marie Matsen

Taking Control of Your Work Day:
Getting It All Done

Start the school year in control on Thursday, Sept.
8, 9 a.m.-4 p.m., location TBA. Sign up for this
dynamic CareerTrack seminar that teaches you how
to accomplish your own priorities without ignoring
other people’s demands. Consider it advanced
training for all time-deprived professionals. With
this information-packed seminar, you’ll be better
equipped to take charge of your time, overcome
distractions that can sabotage even your best
intentions. Learn how to decide priorities quickly

and logically, and conquer procrastination. The
first 30 Lane staff to call may attend for free; the
cost is $15 for other Lane employees and $79 for

the general public. To register or for more
information, call Peg Allison, Ext. 2923.

Luncheon tickets available

Luncheon tickets are available for		
Carolyn Desjardin's presentation on gender
communications to be held

Sept. 12 at the Black Angus. See page 7 of your inservice brochure. Ticket are $5 and must be
purchased by Sept. 8 to give total meals needed to the restaurant. Intercampus orders may be
used for block purchases by departments. Questions? Contact Julie Baker, ext. 2199.

Lane’s all-faculty conference

Wellness humorist Leigh Anne Jasheway is the featured luncheon speaker at the all-faculty
conference luncheon to be held Tuesday, Sept. 20. Tickets purchased by noon Friday, Sept. 16
are $2; tickets will be $4 at the door on Sept. 20. Save $2 and get your ticket early from Julie
Baker, Ext. 2199.

September videoconferences

The following videoconferences will be offered during the month of September at no cost:

Diversity in Higher Education. Sept. 8, 10:00-11:30 a.m., in CTR 10. This live and interactive
videoconference will present perspectives on how our institution can employ the new cooperative
strategies that corporations, community organizations, and other colleges and universities are now
implementing. When shared and adapted, these diversity initiatives can empower local groups to
build upon each other's efforts rather than work separately toward similar goals.

Learning Shock 2000. Thursday, Sept. 15, 10:30 a.m.-l p.m., in CTR 10. This videoconference
will look at how drastically technology is changing the way teachers and students learn. Join
Lewis J. Perelman, John Roueche, Martin Siegel, and Sandra Welch for an eye-opening debate on
the future of higher education.

American Association of Community Colleges and the National Alliance of Business School-to-

Work Teleconference. Thursday, Sept. 22, 4-5:30 p.m., in CTR 10. This videoconference will
spell out the necessary components of school-to-work and feature examples of the various forms
the program can take. Subject experts will discuss the relative strengths of different models, as
well as the roles of education, business, and community leaders in implementing a school-to-work
program. This interactive videoconference is intended to inform and encourage school-to-work
partnerships on the local level.

For more information, contact Cynde Leathers, Ext. 2260.
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Recycle unused office supplies

Do you have new (unused) office supplies in your storage area that you have no use for
and would like to get ird of? If you do, you may bring your items to the Warehouse and either
trade for what another department has left or donate whatever you can’t use. No money will

exchange hands. No forms will be used. This will simply be a service to distribute usable supplies

from one department to another. Please provide your own transportation for pickup and delivery.
The Warehouse will provide the space. If you have questions, contact Steve Evans at Ext. 2453.

Reclassification request forms available in September

New reclassification request forms will be available in Personnel Services the second week
of September. A new reclassification procedure will be armounced at that time. Please hold your
requests until that announcement is made. Because of this delay, the effective date for approved

requests received in Personnel Services during the month of September will be Sept. 1. The
normal effective date for September requests would be Oct. 1.

SUMMER HOURS AND CLOSURES

● The Women’s Center will be closed through Sept. 9.

● The Bookstore is closed through Sept. 19. If you have any questions, please call Ext. 2256.
● The Job Placement Office will be closed today, Aug. 30, at 3 p.m. and all day Wednesday, Aug. 31 and

Thursday, Sept. 1.

JOBS

● Instructional Support Specialist, Media Arts & Technology, Instructional Support Specialist, closes 9/13/94.
● Special Projects Assistant - 64% time. Business Development Center, Office Support Specialist, closes

9/13/94.

● Receptionist - 70% time, Cooperative Education Dept., Office Support Specialist, closes 9/2/94. (If not filled by
an LCC bargaining unit employee by the closing date, the position will be offered to the public.)

ADS

MUST SEE!!!!! Call Denine McMurren, ABSE, Ext.

2945 or 746-6042 after 6 p.m.
ALL-YOU-CAN-EAT barbecue picnic/fund-raiser for
Chuck Ivey for State representative. Sunday, Sept.
11. 3-7 p.m. Richardson Park at Fern Ridge lake.
$15 per person, $25 per couple. Contact Steve
Candee, Soc. Sci., Ext. 2188 for tickets.

FOR SALE: UNIDEN CORDLESS telephone, $35;

beige recliner, excellent condition, $85. Therese
Picado, Institutional Advancement, 465-1399.

FREE: ADORABLE 4 MONTH-OLD KITTEN,

gray/short-hair. Very playful. Comes with food,
bowl, and litterbox. Son cannot keep in his “no pet“
apartment. Call Drew, 687-8654, or Jane Johnson,
BDC, Ext. 2255.

FOR SALE: FLORAL SLEEPER SOFA. Gray and

white with a touch of peach and pink. $100. see at
my home 1213 Mill in Springfield. Betty Hunt.
Computer Services, Ext. 2246.

FOR SALE: 1973 Volvo (two door sedan). Dark
blue; body and interior in excellent condition. Fuel
injection; AM/FM tape deck; sun roof; automatic
transmission (needs some work; slips in 2nd gear).
$600 or best offer. Sandy Cutler, OSBDCN, Ext.
2105 or 343-8322.

FREE BINDERS: I Have several 1 inch. 14-7/8’ X

11’ black, rigid cover binders (Legal size) that were
turned in at the Warehouse Recycle Office Products
Center. These are great for burst printouts. Regular
price is $26. They are free to any department.
Questions? Call Steve Evans, Warehouse, Ext.
2453.

DEADLINE FOR THE DAILY is noon of the day prior

to publication. Next-day placement is attempted but
cannot be guaranteed. Send through intercampus
mail; deliver to the tray outside ADM 210; E-Mail to
Joan Aschim; fax to 744-3970; or submit on 3-1/2"
computer disk. IBM or Mac. Include first and last
name, department, and extension. All items will be
run once and repeated if space permits. The Daily

will publish Tuesdays only from June 14-Sept. 13.

COMFY LOVE SEAT AND SOFA (not a hide-a-bed),

for sale. Would be great for a coast cabin or
mountain hideaway. Beige material with wide tan
strips. $100 for the set; also double bed bookshelf
headboard with frame. Make an offer. Call Phyllis
Witham, F&HC. Ext. 2069.

YOU CAN HELP WITH THE EUGENE CELEBRA

TION, Sept. 23-25 in the following areas: backstage
security, community parkway assistant, competitions
assistant, eateries clean-up crews, international flair
assistants, kidzone site helpers, parade safety

patrollers, parade safety patrollers, parade staging
crew, parade decorator/ runner, recycler, celebration
run, survey takers, souvenir sales and information,
support pin sales, volunteer check-in, and volunteer
fill-in. If you have questions or would like a volunteer
application form, call the CELEBRATION
VOLUNTEER FUNLINE, 341-0797 or Sarah
LaMaster, Institutional Advancement, Ext. 2312.

FOR SALE: 1959 MOBILE HOME -10 X 50. 1-1/2

bedroom, 1 bath. New paint, wallpaper and vinyl
floors. Newer carpet and an exsellent water heater.
It’s already set up in an expanding mobile park.


